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COVID-19 INFO NOTE FOR TRAVELLERS NOT ATTENDING CHOGM

The following Covid-19 travel guidelines and procedures are in place for travellers not attending 
CHOGM, effective immediately. This also applies to WTDC delegates. These guidelines will be 
regularly reviewed and revised in light of health conditions.

Before Departure

a.	 Passengers boarding flights to Kigali must present a negative Covid-19 test (rapid or PCR) taken no more 
than 72 hours prior to departure. Children under five (5) years of age do not require a test.

b.	 The Passenger Locator Form is no longer a requirement before departure.

Arrival

a.	 An additional Covid test is no longer required upon arrival at Kigali International Airport.

b.	 Certain meeting venues and national parks require Covid tests. Testing is available at health facilities and 
other designated sites for 5,000 RWF (or US$5) for rapid antigen tests, and 50,000 RWF (or US$50) for 
PCR tests (required to access Virunga National Park). Rwandan citizens pay a subsidized cost for PCR 
tests of 30,000 RWF (or US$30).

c.	 Face masks are no longer mandatory in Rwanda, but their use is encouraged in public indoor settings.

Test Results

Test results will be shared by SMS or email, and via the online portal accessible at www.rbc.gov.rw. In case of 
difficulty obtaining results, contact the RBC Medical Team on 114 or covid@rbc.gov.rw.  

Departure

a.	 A Covid test is no longer a requirement to depart Rwanda by air. However, Covid testing (at 
own cost) is available for all travellers whose final destination requires one at health centres and other 
designated sites.

b.	 All Rwandan travellers aged 12 years and above must show proof of full vaccination before departing 
Rwanda by air.

Emergency contact information

Call 114 or email covid@rbc.gov.rw

Welcome to Rwanda and thank you for your cooperation in the fight against Covid.

http://covid@rbc.gov.rw

